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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2018-1
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: January 9, 2017
Committee(s) of Reference: F
Date of Analysis: January 11, 2017
Type of Action: Approval of economic development agreement; support for QTI match; approval of REV grant; designation of oversight agency; affirming compliance with Public Investment Policy; request for one cycle fast track approval.
Bill Summary: The bill approves an economic development agreement between the City and Project Volt (company identity temporarily confidential) regarding the use of two buildings in Jacksonville for a solar manufacturing and assembly operation and a corporate headquarters for U.S. operations creating 800 new full-time jobs. The bill evidences the City’s commitment to a local Qualified Targeted Industry match of up to $800,000 as the City’s 20% match to the Florida Department of Economic Opportunity’s (FDOE) $3.2 million QTI grant for a total of $4 million ($2.4 million standard QTI, $1.6 million High Impact Sector bonus). FDOE has authorized a reduction in the average salary for the jobs produced by the project from 115% to 100% of the average private-sector wage in the state as of January 1, 2018. The City also approves a Recapture Enhanced Value grant of up to up to $23.8 million, representing the value of 75% of the increase in ad valorem taxes paid by the company over the first 10 years of operation. The bill provides for project oversight by the Office of Economic Development and affirms that the incentives comply with the provisions of the City’s Public Investment Policy. Fast-track approval on 2 readings is requested.

Background Information: Project Volt is described as a leading international manufacturer of solar panels and modules, with 8 production plants around the world. The Jacksonville facilities would represent the company’s first operations in the U.S. and would be the U.S. headquarters. The company proposes to establish a manufacturing plant in a recently constructed building at Cecil Commerce Center and an assembly and distribution facility in a building on Faye Road, with a combined capital investment of $410 million ($153 million in real estate improvements, $257 million in machinery and equipment). The company anticipates utilizing the Port of Jacksonville for substantial imports and exports.
Policy Impact Area: Economic development; stimulation of port activity
Fiscal Impact: The City commits to a QTI match of up to $800,000 and a REV grant of up to $23.8 million over 10 years. The State of Florida would provide an additional $8.2 million in QTI and High Impact Performance Incentives, a Capital Investment Tax Credit, a Veterans Florida Business Training Grant of up to $200,000 for hiring and training veterans, an Urban Job Tax Credit of up to $400,000 for jobs created at the Cecil Commerce Center location, and a 100% exemption of sales and use tax on the purchase of manufacturing machinery and equipment.
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